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Resolution Approving Extension of Professional Services Contract 2009-003A with Volkert, Inc., for
Construction Engineering and Inspection Services

Department:  Engineering & Inspections
Council District:  3, 4

Public Hearing:  N/A
Advertising Date/By: N/A

Contact 1 and Phone: Adam Fischer 336-373-2861
Contact 2 and Phone: Kenney McDowell 336-373-2302

PURPOSE:
Volkert, Inc. is needed to provide additional construction engineering and inspection services for the
Battleground Ave., Benjamin Pkwy., and Cone Blvd. Intersection Improvements Project. City Council approval
of a contract extension to the professional services contract in the amount of $100,154.15 is requested.

BACKGROUND:
This intersection improvements project includes widening with turn lanes, sidewalks, resurfacing, and related
work for Battleground Ave. between Martinsville Rd. and Oak Hill Dr., Cone Blvd. between Battleground Ave.
and the Rail Trail tunnel area, and for Benjamin Pkwy. between Battleground Ave. and Holden Rd. to provide
for improved flow of vehicles and pedestrians at and in the vicinity of this major, very busy intersection.

Volkert, Inc. was awarded the construction engineering and inspections contract for the project by the City
Council on October 31, 2014, in the amount of $218,507.40. One extension to the contract was authorized on
8/3/17 in the amount of $3,576.38.

The Construction Inspections Department has identified the need to add several items to the inspections
contract: the extension of the construction period by approximately 4 months; additional asphalt milling and
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overlay required by NCDOT; and additional overtime dictated by the requirements of the project.  The cost to
incorporate the additional construction engineering and inspection services is $100,154.15. With this contract
extension, the new total amount of the contract will be $322,327.93.

Federal funding, under TIP No. U-5306A, has been applied for and we are awaiting a response from NCDOT.
This agreement is funded by 100% Federal reimbursable funds and is subject to DBE requirements due to the
Federal guidelines.  This agreement did not have a DBE % goal to meet.  Therefore, the vendor is 100% self-
performing the work.

BUDGET IMPACT:
The design contract extension in the amount of $100,154.15 is budgeted in Transportation Department account
number 471-4502-15.6015 A11132.

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:
The Transportation and Engineering & Inspections Departments recommend approval of the contract extension
with Volkert, Inc.
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